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NCR-65

November 7, 2004

Doubletree Hotel, Portland, OR

Members present:

Holly Bastow-Shoop, Chair, North Dakota State Univerisity

Mary Lynn Damhorst, Iowa State University

Jana Hawley, University of Missouri

Cynthia Jasper, University of Wisconsin-Madison

Laura Jolly, Vice Chair, University of Tennessee-Knoxville

Karen LaBat, University of Minnesota

Hilda Lakner, University of Illinois

Sharron Lennon, Secretary, The Ohio State University

Brenda Sternquist, Michigan State University

Marilyn DeLong, Administrative Advisor, University of Minnesota

1.
Welcome and Introductions

Chair, Holly Bastow-Shoop called the meeting to order. She welcomed returning members of NCR-65. Contact information was circulated for update. 

2.  
Minutes from 2003 meeting were approved as written.

3.
Leadership responsibilities for 2004-2006 were reviewed:


Chair - Laura Jolly (elected 2001)


Vice Chair - Sharron Lennon (elected 2002)

Secretary - Mary Lynn Damhorst (elected 2003)


Note: A new secretary will be elected next year to continue the 2-year terms.

Old Business:  

1. Report on 2003 session planned with AMS/ACRA: Laura and Brenda reported that the special session planned and executed on the topic of program enhancement via business/industry partnerships was well attended and received. Speakers were Richard Feinberg, Marilyn DeLong, and Mary Ann Eastlick. Questions and discussion followed.

2. Increasing participation in NCR-65.  We would like to expand our group and explore active North Central representation. We invited representatives from l890s schools to breakfast with us during International Textile and Apparel Association. Two people who attended our breakfast meeting expressed interest. Sharron will contact Rick Widdows, Purdue, to determine interest and confirm with Marsha that she is interested in continuing with the group if funded. Marilyn will also contact SDSU and the 1890s schools for participation. Nebraska expects that their new Department Chair will become a member of the committee. Also Marilyn will talk with people from the 1890s schools at the NASULGC meeting coming up to generate interest. At the 2005 ITAA meeting we might repeat bringing people to the group–perhaps a round table–to encourage membership.  

We decided we need a summary statement for communication purposes with potential members. Karen LaBat will do a 1 page “this is who we are” piece for us.

3. Funding for projects:  Laura reported that she had checked with Kappa Omicron Nu regarding monies that might be available for co-sponsoring the Morrison workshop. She contacted Dorothy Mitstifer and learned that they sponsor small grant projects that focus on particular topics.

4. Sharron and Mary Lynn updated the group on ESRAB and NC222, two groups that we sponsor. Sharron will get a report from Marsha Dickson on ESRAB efforts.
5. Midterm report: We passed midterm review, but there were questions about documenting our impact, even though we are an information exchange group. Our renewal report should include such impacts.  We decided to collect publications, theses, dissertations, grants, and presentations that arose from the work of members of NCR-65 (from 10/01/01 through 9/30/06). Jana volunteered to collect our submissions, due to her by 2/1/2005. 

New Business: 

1.Name Change in the System: Marilyn reported a name change requested by the North Central Region. NCR groups will now be either NCCC (examine critical research issues where multistate cooperation is appropriate) or NCERA (these groups serve to integrate education and research where multistate cooperation is appropriate). We decided to be an NCCC group. Marilyn will forward this request to the office of the North Central Region. Also our minutes are due in 60 days following our meeting, to NIMSS.

2. Member Reporting: Each attending member gave a report on their research and significant events at their respective universities.

3. Discussion regarding next year’s meeting. Since ITAA will be in Washington D.C. we can make use of the proximity in planning our meeting. Several ideas were discussed such as a special topics session at ITAA and visiting with NRI or NSF representatives about grants and research trends. Mary Lynn will contact Pat Hipple (NRI) to determine her interest in participating in an ITAA session or in our meeting. Karen LaBat will contact a representative from NSF to see if there is similar interest. Another idea: we could collaborate with USDA to generate ideas with program directors. After hearing back from Mary Lynn and Karen about potential interest from NRI and NSF representatives, we will plan the meeting. If there is a positive response from our contacts to participate in ITAA, Sharron and Laura will put together a draft of a proposal for a special topics session to the conference committee, due in January. Or our group may just meet with these representatives without involving ITAA membership.
4.Regarding our next major project, we identified a continuing critical regional issue: to increase knowledge and awareness of research and external funding opportunities among scholars who focus on social change in the marketplace. Possible ways to communicate with other researchers include sponsoring a speaker at ITAA to stimulate radically new ideas–such as Paco Underhill. 

For next year, we have an assignment–each member (or several can work together) will bring a viable and critical idea to share and that has potential for research partnering. Ideas were suggested as follows: 

· Small business:  reasons for failure 

· Pervasive lack of technological and business knowledge and skills 

· U.S. consumption trends, e.g., voluntary simplicity, consumer debt, materialism and over-consumption; multi ethnic markets, mass customization
· Population demographics:  the aging consumer in the marketplace, obesity and consumption

These could be shared as position papers or a critical review by those introducing the idea.  Discussion will include potential for partnering and ways to communicate to our professional colleagues. Selection of several of these research areas could evolve into mini conferences at ITAA (2006) or small groups of researchers led by our members in research roundtables to explore these topics.  

Other possibilities for the future include a pre-conference workshop with “thought groups” focusing on critical research ideas. Our assignment for next year will help us define this project further.   

The meeting was adjourned by Holly Bastow-Shoop. 

2005 meeting will be in November in Washington D.C.

